## GRADUATE POLICY COMMITTEE MINUTES SEPTEMBER 23, 1991

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Jayne Standley, Chair William Outlaw Natholyn Harris Steve Celec Orin Slagle Russell H. Johnsen Steve Edwards ALSO PRESENT: Donna Wieckowicz Mack Player

The meeting was called to order at 3:40 P.M. Ms. Standley informed the committee that changes passed by the GPC regarding the S/U course option at its September 9, 1991 meeting did not fully address the issue of the number of S/U hours allowed for the College of Law and presented the following proposed change that would appear in the first sentence of the S/U Course Option policy on page 36 of the <u>Graduate Bulletin</u>.

..... a student may enroll in as many as six (6) semester hours during the master's degree program or up to nine (9) semester hours during the doctoral program, or as many as one course per semester in the 2nd and 3rd year of law school on a satisfactory/unsatisfactory basis.

It was **moved** by Mr. Johnsen to accept the above addition. The motion was **seconded** by Mr. Slagle and **passed**.

Ms. Standley informed the committee that a mail ballot will be sent to the GPC members who could not attend todays meeting for them to vote on the proposed change.

Ms. Standley further requested approval for a language change on this same recommendation as passed by the committee on September 9, 1991, to **delete** the words **or designee** from the appropriate areas of the recommendation, as this wording is not necessary for the clarity of the recommendation.

It was **moved** by Mr. Edwards to accept the language deletion. The motion was **seconded** by Mr. Outlaw and **passed.** 

The entire section as corrected now reads:

With the permission of the major professor or chairperson of the student's major department, or dean of the professional degree program, a student may enroll in as many as six (6) semester hours during the master's degree program or up to nine (9) semester hours during the doctoral program, or as many as one course per semester in the 2nd or 3rd year of law school on a satisfactory/unsatisfactory basis. A student's registration in a course under the S/U option must be indicated on the proper form to the Office of the University Registrar from the major professor, chairperson or dean of the students major department or professional degree program. A student may change to a regular-grade (A, B, C) basis during the first four weeks of the term, but may not change to an S/U basis after the fifth day of classes (except in the Law School where the deadline for selecting the S/U option will be the end of the fifth week of Law School classes).

The meeting was adjourned at 4:45 P.M.